
NORTH CAROLINA BOARD OF ELECTROLYSIS EXAMINERS 
Pinehurst Building, Suite 60, 2 Centerview Drive, Greensboro, NC  27407 

Office: 336 856-1010     (E-mail: ncbeexam@att.net ) 

                                  
 
 
 

November 25, 2014 
 
 
 
 
TO:  Secretary of State   pubs@sosnc.com 
 

Attorney General   mlovell@ncdoj.gov 
 

Joint Legislative Administrative  
Procedure Oversight Committee  karenc@ncleg.net 

 
Office of State Budget & Management donald.crooke@osbm.nc.gov 

 
 
RE: Annual Report for FYE 6/30/13 
 
 
Enclosed is the annual report for this licensing board for the year ended June 30, 2014.  Attached is the financial report for 
the same period. 
 
If you or members of your staff have questions, please direct them to: 
 
Susan Magas 
(336) 856-1010 
ncbeexam@att.net 
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Part (a) 
ANNUAL REPORT FOR NC BOARD OF ELECTROLYSIS EXAMINERS 

 
As of June 30, 2014 

 
 
 
 

Address of Board: 2 Centerview Dr., Box 60, Greensboro, NC 27407 
 
 
Name/Address/Office of Board Members: 
 
Cheryl Delaney, Chairman    Adina Andreu, Vice-Chairman  
5029 Ardenswood Dr., Charlotte, NC 28215  1224 Bennington Dr., NW, Concord, NC 28027 

Dorenda Stilwell, Treasurer    Ronda Jones 
1111 Forest Lane, Thomasville, NC 27360  1930 Snow Hill Church Rd., Danbury, NC 27016  

Girish Munavalli, MD MHS       
1918 Randolph Rd., Suite 550, Charlotte, NC 28207 
 
 

 Electrolysis Laser 

Number of Examination Applicants 3 0 

Number of Examination Refusals 0 0 

Number of Persons Examined 3 0 

Number of Initial Licenses Granted 4 12 

Number of Reciprocity Applications 1 0 

Number of Licenses by Reciprocity Granted 1 0 

Number of Official Complaints Received 0 0 

Number of Disciplinary Actions Taken 0 0 

Number of Licenses Suspended or Revoked 0 0 

Number of Licenses Terminated 0 0 

 
 
Substance of Anticipated Requests to Amend Statutes:  There were no sanctioned Board requests to amend the 
applicable statute (G.S. 88A); however, HB749 was introduced, which would have changed many provisions for laser hair 
removal practitioners, as well as the manner in which Board finances are maintained. 
 
Substance of Anticipated Rules Changes:  The Board will continue an ongoing effort to revise and update Rules for 
technical changes to codify Board operating procedures for renewals, continuing education, and inspections, among 
others. 
 

 
 
 
 


